Village of Lombard

Village Hall 255 East Wilson Ave. Lombard, IL 60148 villageoflombard.org



Meeting Minutes

Monday, August 2, 2010

7:00 PM

Village Hall Community Room

Transportation & Safety Committee

Trustee Keith Giagnorio, Chairperson
Trustee Zachary Wilson-Co-Chairperson
John Schwarz, Nancy Sherretz, Jean Nolan, Robert Difino, Bob Corbino, Gerri Kuehl,
Jerry Schaefer and Ken Snead
Staff Liaisons: Deputy Chief Dane Cuny - Police and Frank Kalisik and John Johnson Public Works

1.0 Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Giagnario at 7:00 p.m.

2.0 Roll Call

Present: Keith Giagnorio, John Schwarz, Robert Difino, Nancy Sherretz, Gerri Kuehl,

Jerry Shaefer, Ken Snead and Bob Corbino

Absent: Jean Nolan

Staff Present:
Frank Kalisik, Public Works
John Johnson, Public Works
Deputy Chief Dane Cuny, Police Department

3.0 Public Participation

Mr. Tufo, 701 S. Fairfield Avenue

4.0 Approval of Minutes

It was moved by Difino, seconded by Corbino, to approve the Minutes of the July 12, 2010 meeting. The motion carried by a voice vote

5.0 Unfinished Business

100373 Harding East of Fairfield

Resident request to install No Parking signage. (DISTRICT #6)

Kalisik reviewed the item. The Resident has no objection to No Parking year round. Mr. Tufo suggested that the south side be signed because if people park there they will use the resident driveway to turn around. Schwarz asked if there was a concern about the width of the road. Kalisik answered that there is, the road is only 26' and emergency traffic will not have the ability to get in there if there is parking on both sides. Snead asked where the traffic will move if that area is no parking on both sides, are there parking restrictions on Fairfield and Harding west of Fairfield? Kalisik said there is no parking on the north side of Harding west of Fairfield. Johnson answered that there are not any parking restrictions on Fairfield. Kuehl asked if the issue is that the parking lot is full. She suggested that perhaps the Park District could come up with something. Schwarz asked how many parking spots there are. Sherretz pointed out that there is another parking lot that people could use if they would walk a little further. Corbino commented that it is a safety issue and there is parking elsewhere. He suggested that the committee agree with the staff recommendation of no parking on both sides. Mr. Tufo agreed that he would like no parking on both sides. He further added that any given week there are probably 100 cars that pull in his driveway, therefore, if everybody was facing west, that would help. In his opinion if it's not on the south side, it makes no difference. Difino asked if Fairfield is 26' wide as well, because if there is overflow

parking on Fairfield we may create more problems. Snead suggested that at the least there should be a recommendation to sign the south side and the committee can revisit the issue if it doesn't solve the problem. Difino suggested that perhaps traffic could be informed of additional parking with signage and then sign no parking 6-8 p.m. Kalisik pointed out that it would be difficult to enforce. Difino explained that at least it would give some direction. Johnson suggested that the softball league could hand out a map of the park showing the parking lots and ask them to park in parking lots. Difino suggested that if someone is parking on the street because the lot is full, perhaps they could put a sign in the pork chop saying where additional parking is. There was a consensus among the committee members to sign the south side of Harding from Fairfield to Madison Meadows Park No Parking.

It was moved by Snead, seconded by Kuehl, that this matter be recommend to the Board of Trustees for Approval. The motion carried by a voice vote

- 6.0 New Business
- 7.0 Other Business
- 8.0 Information Only
- 9.0 Adjournment

It was moved by Kuehl, seconded by Difino, to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. The motion carried by a voice vote